Meeting number 930 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:03 PM on Monday, July 21, 2025, by President Gary Weidenborner. Sixteen members and one guest were present.

Members enjoyed the dish-to-pass lunch.

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting at 12:41 PM. Our guest Pat Paige introduced herself.

Secretary's Report: The minutes from the July 7, 2025 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report: As of July 21, 2025, there is \$445.19 in the Treasury. This includes \$5 from 50/50 Raffle at July 7th meeting.

Birthdays: None

Anniversaries: None

Sunshine Report: No update

Entertainment: Vice President Ruth Weidenborner

- Finding speakers is a challenge.
- At the October 20th meeting, a speaker will discuss Ghost Stories, hopefully some from the Farmington area
- At one of the fall meetings there will be a presentation on Tiffany Glass.
- At the next meeting, members will play Bingo.

Old Business: None

New Business:

Kathy Wagner shared information about a 4-Part Aging and Caregiver Panel sponsored by the Ontario County Office of the Aging and SALT. Registration is required.

Sign up for the Annual Picnic on August 18th started. It will continue at the next meeting. At this meeting, Marie Sargent, Karen Stratton, and Kathy Wagner will bring dessert.

President Gary Weidenborner confirmed that Seniors living in any town are welcome to join. However, an individual living outside the Town of Farmington will not receive a discount on trips

Town of Farmington update by President Gary Weidenborner

- There is lots of resurfacing and construction in process.
- The Farmington Volunteer Fire Department Association Carnival at the Pumpkin Hook Station is July 31, August 1, and August 2.

50/50 Raffle: Marie Smith won \$9.00 in the 50/50 Raffle.

There was dominos after the meeting.

President Gary Weidenborner closed the regular meeting about 1:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Kathy Wagner, Secretary